
modelled on prestigious programs at American 
universities. It provides a unique learning opportu -

nity for a quartet to earn a collaborative performance 
degree with guidance from members of the long-
established and incredibly successful LSQ. 

As LSQ violinist Ann Elliot-Goldschmid explains, this 
type of training is vital to the success of a quartet. 
“You hone your skills to be the best you can  
possibly be, then bring those skills into the ensemble, 
matching the timing, harmony, vibrato, bow speeds 
and articulation of the others,” she says. “It’s a magical 
process, but it takes an enormous amount of work.”

Cuarteto Chroma’s fellowships are funded by a  
bequest from the late Claire Watson Fisher, through 
the Victoria Foundation. Claire grew up in a music-
loving Montreal family; her mother belonged to 
several musical organizations, and her father was one 





New art therapy scholarship established 

There’s no doubt art can make you feel better, and now the Centre for 
Human Science Research and Its Relation to Human Science As-
sociation (formerly the British Columbia School of Art Therapy) has 
donated $32,000 to establish a new award. The Kathleen G. Collis Art 
Therapy Scholarship will support Fine Arts students with an inter-
est in phenomenological approaches or other forms of community 
engaged creative activity that contributes to the �eld of art therapy 
and the therapeutic use of the arts.  

Twin Kennedy named Distinguished Alumni  
It’s only been 10 years since sister duo Twin Kennedy graduated from 
the School of Music, but during that short decade, the acclaimed 
country/roots duo already released two albums, toured across North 
America, moved to Nashville and won the hearts of country radio 
and fans alike. In February, the sisters were honoured with UVic’s 
2018 Distinguished Alumni Award—an award that’s doubly special 




